
Problem and Substantiation

RE: Comment on Proposal NFPA 13-8

Overall, (insert association’s name here) acknowledges the hard work the Technical Committee is doing relative to compact shelf storage and fire protection, in general.  However, for the following reasons, we strongly urge the Committee to delete the text in this proposal and hold any new text regarding compact shelf storage for further study.

The three fire tests referenced in the Technical Committee’s substantiation are highly-specialized, archival records storage applications.  As compact shelf storage systems are designed to store a wide variety media (i.e.,  hospital supplies, files, library books, office supplies, and parts, including items of limited combustibility), of which archival records is only one type, and since the proposal attempts to cover compact shelf storage as all the same, the proposal will lead to certain misapplication.  The proposed protection criteria are a blend from different tests done for very rigorous damage limitation criteria.

Furthermore, there have been significant developments in the response characteristics of automatic sprinklers since the 1978 tests by Factory Mutual.  Moreover, there have been significant developments in the fire blocking characteristics of steel shelving that are not included in the criteria.  The National Archives/Library of Canada tests did not use modern storage shelving with inherent fire blocking characteristics and the media were less than 7 inches below the sprinklers.  

Finally, the proposed change to NFPA 13 would put certain and unnecessary economic hardship (i.e., unjustified costs due to very significant retrofitting improvements to sprinkler systems in existing buildings as well as additional costs for new building sprinkler systems) on users of compact shelf storage systems.  The change is unnecessary since in (insert association’s name here) (insert number of years in existence) of existence, (insert association’s name here) is not aware of extraordinary fire losses where the fires were not successfully controlled by sprinkler systems designed to meet existing NFPA 13 criteria.  Practically speaking, actual fire loss experience does not justify making this change. 

Thank you for your consideration.
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